CHURCH OF CHRIST PRADOS DEL SUR



José Gregorio Díaz Preacher

REPORT FOR THE MONTH OF OCTOBER 2017

Dear brothers, the peace of the Lord is with you and I hope you are well with yours.

I am eternally grateful to God and to you for your great support for us.

Thanks to our Lord, this month's work was very good since we have had very good results.

We continue working every day, visits to brothers and new students, I have also visited the brothers of the Church of Christ who meet in San Juan to help them in visits to separated brothers thanks to God. With very good results.

I also baptized 3 people who are now our brothers for the glory of God and new members of the body of Christ in San Juan.









In this month I was with the brothers of Riohacha, Colombia also sharing the word of God.

I still work every Sunday afternoon supporting the work that is in the Corubas, in the city of Maracaibo. Carrying the word of God in this sector.



We continue this month with the meeting of brothers and sisters at the end of each month with the purpose of studying the scriptures and strengthening ourselves in the word of God.

I have started a program of Bible studies on Saturday, the purpose is to prepare the brothers for work in the work of the Lord, the work is extensive but few workers.

I have had the motivation to study the word with the men and to prepare them since today here in the country some congregations of the Lord's church are teaching human opinions, nothing to do with the word of God.

I want to ask for your prayers for my family and for my person so that we never leave the path of salvation.

I also ask for prayer for my brother Juvencio so that the Lord can help him to recover from his prostate cancer.

I ask your prayers for the church in this country so that it does not deviate from the true path.

Thank you dear brothers for your valuable help and attention.

Your brother and servant José Gregorio Díaz Leal.

Goodness and mercy